
HOW TO WRITE AROUND A CIRCLE IN ILLUSTRATOR CS4 MAX

Illustrator Tutorial: Type On a Path â€“ Wrapping text around a circle. Tutorial by Max Olson. Learn how to wrap text
around a shape using the â€œType.

Select the path type object. In my case, my document only has two layersâ€”the Type layer and the
Background layer that holds my imageâ€”so I'll click on the Background layer to select it: Select any layer
other than the Type layer to hide the path in the document. A bracket appears at the beginning of the type, at
the end of the path, and at the midpoint between the start and end brackets. Do one of the following: To move
text along the path, drag the center bracket along the path. Moving type along a path To flip the direction of
text along a path, drag the bracket across the path. Enter the text. Here, we see the path appearing as a thin
outline around the ball: A path has been added around the golf ball. If your path disappeared on you when you
clicked the checkmark and all you're seeing now is the text itself, don't worry. Depending on the effect you're
going for, flipping and reversing the text like this may be what you wanted to do it's actually a feature, not a
glitch. Select the type object. When you finish entering text, click the Selection tool to select the type object.
The circle marks the end of the visible area: Look for a small circle where the text gets cut off. Path type
effects Adjust the vertical alignment of type on a path Select the type object. When you enter text horizontally,
the characters are parallel to the baseline. Near the far left of the Options Bar is the Tool Mode option. This is
the default setting. Simply click on the circle with the Path Selection Tool and drag it further down the path
until the rest of your text re-appears: Dragging the circle clockwise along the path to reveal the end of the text
that was cut off. To fix the problem, look for a small circle on the path at the spot where the text is being cut
off. Keep in mind that even though we've added the type to a path, Photoshop has not done anything fancy
with the text itself. When you enter text vertically, the characters that are perpendicular to the baseline. More
like this. For my image, I'll use Futura Condensed Medium set to 30 pt, but you can use whatever works best
for you: Setting the font options in the Options Bar. And there we have it! Apply effects to type on a path Path
type effects let you distort the orientation of characters on a path. You must first create type on a path before
you can apply these effects. If you need to reposition a path as you're drawing it, press and hold the spacebar
on your keyboard, drag with your mouse to move the path into position, and then release your spacebar and
continue drawing. In either case, the text flows in the direction in which points were added to the path. Adjust
character spacing around sharp turns When characters flow around a sharp curve or acute angle, they fan out
in such a way that there may appear to be extra space between them. Higher values remove the extra space
from between characters positioned on sharp curves or angles. The spot you click on is where the text will
begin, and as you continue typing, the text follows the direction of the path. Or visit our Photoshop Basics
section to learn lots more about Photoshop! The end was cut off because I moved the text beyond the visible
text area on the path. For Spacing, type a value in points. So for this tutorial, we'll keep things simple. The
cursor will change to an I-beam with a dotted wavy line through it. Baseline Aligns along the baseline. You
can choose a different font, change its size or color, adjust the leading, kerning or tracking, the baseline shift,
and anything else you can do with regular type! That's how to easily add type along a path in Photoshop! To
change spacing of characters anywhere along the path, select them, and then apply kerning or tracking. As
we'll see in a moment, we can easily move the text around on the path when we're done: The text is flowing
along the shape of the circle.


